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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the Village Hall at 6:30pm on Tuesday 17th May 2020
Present: Cllr N Dalton (Chair), Cllr W Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr V Phillipps, Cllr M Hunter and Cllr R Gower
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council) and 3 members of the public
1. Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllr A Lovett, Cllr J Santoro, Rushcliffe Borough Cllr R Adair and Nottinghamshire County Cllr J Cottee.

2. Declaration of Interests
None
3. Open Session

No matters raised.
4. Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 14th January 2020
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14th January 2020 were accepted, approved and signed by Cllr Dalton as a true and accurate record of the meeting. Proposed by Cllr Gower, seconded by Cllr Pearson.
5. Chair’s Review
Cllr Dalton talked of the uncertain and different times ahead of the village, with the situation changing on a daily basis but likely to result in isolation for much of the elderly and at-risk residents in the community. Cllr Dalton and Cllr Hunter had attended the Rushcliffe Town and Parish Forum where the ‘Reach Rushcliffe’ loneliness campaign had been launched. Other key information to come out of the forum was the recent introduction of Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) where between 15-20% of the levy on planning over 100m2 (excluding self builds) could be passed back to the Parish Council.

6.
Emergency Planning – Covid 19
Councillors agreed that by the weekend more stringent measures were likely to be in place and it was necessary to support the elderly and vulnerable in the community by assisting with collecting prescriptions, shopping and regular phone calls etc. Councillors agreed to set up a working party led by Cllr Gower which initially would include representatives from the Parish Council and Village Hall Committee. The first task would be to create and deliver a leaflet to establish who needed support and who was able to offer support in the village.

7. VE Day Commemorations
Councillors agreed unanimously to postpone the village tea, retaining the funding from Rushcliffe Borough Council to be spent on this at a suitable date later in the year.
8. County and Borough Council Reports
Due to the coronavirus outbreak the County and Borough Councillors had been advised not to attend parish meetings.
9. Highways and Footpaths Update
The footpaths are passable but a little broken up. Walkers are walking around the edge of the field on the path behind the Manor House now one metre clearance has been left.
A report on the Community Speedwatch findings had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting. Further activities may take place later in the year but for the time being a community focus was needed elsewhere.

10. Neighbourhood Watch and CCTV Management/Upgrade
A caravan had been stolen from Main Street, Cllr Hunter and Cllr Gower had viewed the CCTV but were not able to find anything. Cllr Hunter continues to send out notices of incidents in the area. 
Date to be scheduled with CCTV company to discuss upgrade options. Cllr Dalton apologised to the Village Hall Committee for an incident where Councillors had entered the hall to access the CCTV during a Pilates class without prior consent.
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11. Structure and Frequency of Parish Council Meetings
In light of the Covid-19 situation it was agreed it was not appropriate to schedule extra meetings, however it was agreed that on the occasions when the Clerk, Chair and Vice-Chair meet on a Monday morning all Councillors would be invited and a summary of discussions circulated by email.
12. Environment
(a) Flooding
Several houses on Wysall Lane/Vine Cottages had suffered internal flooding in February. Nottinghamshire County Council will be completing a Section 19 investigation report over the coming months. The flooding on the service road outside the village hall has been reported, however Nottinghamshire County Council have confirmed that this was down to the volume of rainfall and no further action would be taken.
(b) Village Clean Up
Due to the current situation this will be cancelled.

13. Finance
(a) Bank Reconciliation

This had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting and was accepted.

(b) Payments for Approval

The following payments were agreed by the Council and signed by Cllr Dalton. Cllr Santoro to sign outside of the meeting as was absent due to illness. Due to changing bank accounts the direct debit for Freeola in January had been charged at a pro-rata amount of £8.51.
	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	17.03.2020
	Transfer
	Cable ties for lamp post poppies
	R Hague
	£3.65

	17.03.2020
	Transfer
	APM Refreshments
	J Schober
	£12.04

	17.03.2020
	Transfer
	Payroll and RTI Submissions 2019/20
	D Dixon
	£40.00

	25.03.2020
	Transfer
	Q4 Salary and Overtime
	R Hague
	£1,645.47


(c) Budget
A revised budget had been circulated ahead of the meeting. The Parish Council hold a healthy reserves balance and as such will likely run a deficit during 2020/21. The level of reserves is to be reviewed later in the year ahead of submitting the precept for 2021/22 as it is likely to be necessary to increase the precept next year. The revised budget was accepted, proposed by Cllr Gower, seconded by Cllr Hunter. 
14. Planning
20/00333/AGRIC – Grange Farm, Wysall Lane, Rempstone - Erection of a steel framed building with a reinforced natural fibre cement sheeting roof and box profile PVC coated steel sheeting on one side and one end to cap a timber wall – Prior approval not required.
20/00012/FUL - Land South East of Loughborough Road, Rempstone - Conversion and extension of existing TRS building to form new dwelling – PC no objection, pending decision.
19/02502/VAR - Rempstone Hall Farm, Ashby Road, Rempstone - Vary condition 7 of 14/02642/FUL to allow completion of footpath link prior to last occupation of the site – Application permitted.

15. Correspondence

(a) Nottinghamshire and Nottingham Waste Local Plan Consultation
Details had been circulated to Councillors; it was agreed a response was not necessary.

(b)
MyNotts App
Nottinghamshire County Council have launched a mobile app to access services and report and track problems such as with the highway.

(c)
PC Occupational Licence 2020/21
The agreement had been drawn up by the Village Hall Committee and signed by Cllr Dalton. The rent for 2020/21 remains at £600.
16. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
Next agenda items to include: Covid-19
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17. Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 12th May 7.30pm – Annual Parish Council Meeting

Cllr N Dalton thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 7.30pm
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________

